
Southern New England Scrollers October 14, 2018 Meeting Notes

Nine (9) people attended the meeting.

Several members indicated they would be willing to help man the booth at the January 
2019 Woodworking Show, so we will be participating again this coming year.  The show 
will be a topic of discussion again at our next meeting (December 2), and we might have 
some information from the managers of the show before that date.

Five members indicated they are interested in attending the holiday party (at the 
Walpole Woodcraft store) coordinated by the Bay State Scrollahs.  Please email Arnie if 
you did not attend this meeting but are planning to attend the holiday party.  I need to 
get a fairly accurate count to Melita before November 15.  PLEASE remember to bring 
an ornament (or 2) to the party; they will decorate the tree at the store and money 
collected from the sale of those ornaments will be donated to a local charity.  The 
information on that event was included in a previous email sent to all the members of 
our club.

Show & Tell. and Demo:  Maurille brought a jewelry box shaped like a stack of books, 
and the jig used to assist in sanding the binding.  He also brought a dizzy bowl (Carol 
Rothman design), a shoe saver cane, and many compound-cut ornaments as part of his  
demonstration on how to cut these beautiful ornaments.  Maurille did a great job, 
everyone was interested.  Thank you Maurille for doing a great demonstration!

Bill B. brought a curved “PEACE word art ornament.  Gene brought a small serving tray 
and several butcher blocks made from pieces of scrap wood.  Ron B. (guest) brought a 
large turned segmented vase.  John W. brought a compound cut ornament that was a 
failure, so he could get feedback on the possible cause of his problem.  Most of us 
thought his issue may have been caused by not using the correct size blade.

Pictures of the show & tell projects will be  posted on the club website.

A great time was had by all!

Because the next scheduled club meeting would normally be December 9 (the same 
date as the holiday party in Walpole) the attending members decided to move THE 
NEXT CLUB MEETING DATE TO DECEMBER 2, 2018, SO MARK YOUR 
CALENDARS.  Hope to see many of you there!


